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Thank you to all of our families and carers who have been patient, kind and supportive whilst the MSS Staff 

have transitioned back to Face to Face Teaching. Thank you to those families accessing the drop off and pick 

up areas who have been waiting whilst we trial revisions to our processes. 

 

Prep Transition 
This year Prep transition will go ahead, however it will look different to previous years.  The DET guidelines 

allow us to have 10 students in at one time with their families.  We will be running one session for each fami-

ly, these sessions will be Friday the 20th, 27th of November and Friday 4th of December.  Transitions will also 

continue into 2021 to assist in a successful start at Melton Specialist. We look forward to meeting our new 

students. 

 

Book Week 
Last Friday the 30th October we had our yearly book week dress up day.  Thank you to all our families who 

took the time to dress up our students, they looked fantastic. There was a small parade outside to comply 

with Covid DET guidelines. Many thanks to our staff who organised activities to support the fun and success 

of this day. 

 

Parent Drop off and pick up 

Just a polite reminder -  

 
The buses will not be leaving before 8:55am or 2:55pm so please do not arrive before this time as it 

can mean a backlog of traffic in the slip lane. 

 
Also please be aware of other families. If Gate one is closed and the parking spaces are full, please 

drive past and wait 5 minutes then do a loop. Please do not double park. Please do not line up on the drive. 

Please stick to the times allocated on your paper. If you would like to change your time – please do not hesi-

tate to call the office. 
If you miss the bus, please come after 8:55am for drop off through Gate one. Please do not park outside the 

school and bring your young person on site. We are still expected to limit the amount of adults on site. 

 

Graduations/Assemblies 
Given the reduction in restrictions across Metro Melbourne our Graduation planning committees have been 

creatively working hard to ensure our students and your children have the best celebration of their schooling 

they can. At this stage Graduations  are not open to families being on site – but we will have more infor-

mation ASAP. 

 
Sub School Leaders are working with teams to ensure we are celebrating all of the work of our young peo-

ple. Whilst we cannot have on site assemblies – they are working on scheduling virtual assemblies for you to 

attend. 

 

Community Access/Camps 
Unfortunately, these are still not able to go ahead. We are hopeful there will be some lifting of this re-

striction before the end of term. It seems unlikely we will be able to attend Camps – but excursions are 

more likely – watch this space. 

 

Best wishes everyone, 

 

Brooke 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WHATS BEEN HAPPENING IN P7? 

P7 welcomed Kingston in Term three and Kayla (Staff) and Luke in term four. We were happy to return to school 
after remote learning. Here are some of the things we have been doing. Learning and working together is fun! 
 

S4 ARE LEARNING SHOPPING SKILLS 
 
S4 have been practicing their shopping skills during maths sessions. First we sort the groceries into categories. 

Then we get a list of items and find them in our ‘shop’. We take turns being the customer, sales person and 

sales assistant. We have been practicing adding the total price and giving correct change. We have to wait our 

turn patiently and help each other if we get stuck.    



 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Earlier this term the Grade 6’s received their graduation t-shirts. It was great to see how happy and proud 
students were when receiving them. They certainly look fantastic! 
 
We would like to say a massive thank you to Blitz & Pieces 4 U for their contribution and effort in making 
this happen. 
 
‘I was very excited when I got to wear my t-shirt for the first time. The t-shirts look awesome’ – Joshua P15 
 
 
 

WHAT HAVE S9 BEEN UP TO? 

GRADE 6 STUDENTS LOOKING THE PART  

This term, S9 have been working on team work skills. We have been learning to respect and value every-

one’s contribution within a team. In the photos below, the students were set a task to work together and  

create the tallest, most stable structure using straws and a piece of tape, within a short period of time. The 

students enjoyed working together and were supportive of each other in the different activities. We have 

found that we can complete tasks faster and better when we are working hard as part of a team. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

Hayley Spargo – for all her efforts during remote learning. 
She completed all the activities assigned to her correctly 
and quickly. She would seek out more activities to do if she 
had finished everything. 

Rory Ashcroft – For an excellent effort in completing 
tasks, helping around the house and making some 
fantastic creations.  

Jordan North – During remote learning Jordan 
learned some great self-regulation skills and was 
very helpful to his mum with his brand new baby 
brother. Jordan came along to our class WebEx 
events regularly. He always checked his emails and 
Seesaw tasks. 

REMOTE  
LEARNING 

CHAMPIONS 

Jacobi Iuta – Jacobi was fantastic during remote learning. He did a 
great job in making and sharing videos for all of the activities I put 
on Seesaw each week. He showed a lot of initiative and was really 
motivated in being an active contributor when creating his videos. 
I appreciate all the time and effort that he put in while learning 
from home.  Well done Jacobi  

Kasey Borg – Kasey was outstanding in all the work she presented. She excelled in 
life skills and hands on projects. She surprised us all with the number of lunches she 
prepared for her family.  
 
Kasey also looked after her plants which she planted at the beginning of remote 
learning. The flowers blossomed and she was so happy with her achievement. At the 
beginning, Kasey would not post any videos of herself doing activities. At the end 
she gained confidence and was able to share her work through videos.  This was 
amazing to note. Well done Kasey.  

Nathan Gabor – Nathan went over and beyond 
what was expected of him. He worked tirelessly 
throughout the remote learning and produced the 
wonderful projects and work. All his work was up 
to date and neatly presented.  
 
Nathan’s parents were very supportive and always 
expressed their appreciation in all the conversa-
tions we had via WebEx, phone calls or Seesaw.  
 
Nathan joined in most of the WebEx class 
meetings. Nathan excelled in Maths activities. 
Excellent achievement.  

Kasey Shortis – Kasey's contribution 
during remote learning was of a high 
standard and all her work was  
completed in a timely manner. Kasey 
also kept us informed of how her seeds 
were growing that she planted. Well 
done Kasey. 



On Friday 30th October it seemed that many of the characters 
that we have grown to love and cherish had stepped out of 
their books and arrived at MSS. Thank you to everyone who 
participated, including school staff.  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NAIDOC WEEK (8th-15th November 2020) 
 
Always Was, Always Will Be, recognises that First Nations people have occupied and cared for this continent for over 
65,000 years  
 
Across the school classes are celebrating NAIDOC week using the above theme as a basis for their work. As part of our 
commitment to reconciliation and the Ulurua Statement, we are proud to announce to the school community that we 
are committed to making a Reconciliation Action Plan (RAP) so please expect to hear more about this in the coming 
year. This is important work for us all.  
 
For many tens of thousands of years before colonisation, Aboriginal people had worked together across the country 
to farm and care for the land. There is a long held view that Aboriginal people lived a roaming nomadic life. According 
to early explorer settler journals this was not the case.  
 
In the earliest day of the colonies, colonisers had no intention of respecting Aboriginal law and wholesale war broke 
out. The settlers forcibly drove Aboriginal people from their land, killing thousands in the process and had destroyed 
Indigenous crop lands forcing Aboriginal people to become dependent on British food.  
 
NAIDOC Week 2020 acknowledges and celebrates that our nation’s story didn’t begin with documented European 
contact whether in 1770 or 1606 - with the arrival of the Dutch on the western coast of the Cape York Peninsula. 
 
The very first footprints on this continent were those belonging to First Nations peoples. 





 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WE ARE A SUNSMART SCHOOL 
 

Melton Specialist School is a sun smart school, all stu-
dents must bring a hat to school during terms 1 and 4 for 
outdoor play.  

Our Sun Smart policy is on our website for further infor-
mation, attached is what is recommended by Sun Smart 
when buying a suitable hat for your child.  

 

 

 

LEAVING THE SCHOOL? 

Not returning in 2021?If your child is not returning to our school in 
2021 please notify the office of your intentions so we can include the 
information in classroom planning and enable information transfer to 
your new school.  

REQUEST FOR STUDENT RELATED REPORTS 
 
From time to time parents/carers may require student related reports from the school for various 
reasons. 
 
If you do require these reports can you please send your request to meton.ss@edumail.vic.gov.au   
Please allow a minimum of 5 working days for this to be actioned 
 
IMPORTANT: parents or guardians must collect these documents, we do not mail them or send 
them home with students 

 

UNIFORM SHOP 
 

The uniform shop will run by appointment only during Term 4. If you are requiring 
uniform please call the office on 9743 4966 to make a time. 

 
Due to the recent restrictions, students will be unable to try on the uniform items  

however, feel free to bring in a personal clothing item to help compare sizes. 
  

We also are unable to exchange items for different sizes after purchase and  
apologies for any inconvenience.  

  
Accepted payment is CASH ONLY.  

 






